

I hope everyone is having a safe and successful hunting season. My son sent me a picture of the buck he shot with a muzzleloader, and a picture of a stoat or a weasel carrying a chipmunk. We're still debating what it was, but it was a pretty cool picture!

Rifle season for deer is just around the corner, and that's when things get really busy. Good Luck hunting, and please be safe out there!

York IWLA's annual Christmas party will be held on Tuesday, December 17th after a brief membership meeting, which will begin at 6:00 pm (not 7:00 as usual). Members are invited to bring a side or dessert — Greq Senft

### **ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARTY & AUCTION**



http://www.yorkiwla.org/calendar.html

If you have business with the Board, please email Allen Evler at <a href="mailto:boardchair@yorkiwla.org">boardchair@yorkiwla.org</a>
Visit our website for more info:
<a href="mailto:www.yorkiwla.org/calendar.html">www.yorkiwla.org/calendar.html</a>

### GRANT RECEIVED





In August, we received a grant for \$2500 from Giant Keep PA Beautiful to plant trees on our property adding to the Riparian Buffer and establishing an Arboretum with signage. Mike Henry is heading up this project and working hard to get it completed by the end of the month. We thank Giant for their generous contribution: <a href="https://www.keeppabeautiful.org">https://www.keeppabeautiful.org</a>.





Our monthly scheduled club work parties are on the club calendar on our website www.yorkiwla.org but we also have been running many supplemental work details recently. We have been sending out emails, but we also announce them on our Facebook page "York IWLA Buildings and Grounds." Check it out and follow it.

We had 12 attendees to our November work party. Robert D., Adam M., Greg S., and Mike A. won gift cards in our work party drawing.

Our next work party is **November 16th from 1300 to 1500** and is our final big grounds one of the year.

All attendees are entered into a two part drawing. The first is for one of four \$25 gift cards and is done at the end of the work party. The second is a drawing for a free one year membership done at the club Christmas party.

Dress for the weather and bring work gloves. Water will be available on site and this event is kid friendly. Look forward to seeing you there.

# UNIORS R O G R A M

The weather is colder and it will be dark at meeting time. We will be doing indoor activities.

It is also that time of the year that we need to start thinking about the Christmas party. Every year the Juniors do an auction. The Juniors will wrap gifts and members can bid on the wrapped gifts. Money will go toward future Junior activities. Anyone that would like to donate gifts for the auction please let me know. During the November meeting we will wrap gifts for the Auction.

The Christmas party will be on December 17th at 6pm. Juniors, and whoever else would like to participate will be decorating the clubhouse for Christmas Party on Friday, December 13th at 6pm.

If anyone is interested in attending please send me an email or a text with your child's age and name. Please note there is an email change. Please email iwlajuniors67@gmail.com or text 717-841-5136

Sarah Chenowith

The **SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE** has awarded a scholarship to Langdon Craley, this year. Langdon, is a sophomore student at Washington College in Chestertown, Md. He is studying in the field of Environmental Sciences, and maintaining great grades.

## MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS

### We are approaching the end of the year. Have you paid your 2025 dues?

Those not paid, with a postmark date of 12-31-2024 or later will be shut off in January.

Don't have to pay a late fee, renew now.

Please contact Membership Chair if you have any questions at <a href="mailto:rwwood.iwla67.membership@gmail.com">rwwood.iwla67.membership@gmail.com</a> with your information.

### PISTOL COMMITTEE

The pistol committee activities for 2025 are being added to the club calendar on the chapter website regularly. Most of our programs will begin in March.

Members and non-members are welcome at any of our events. Please see our committee page on the website and check our facebook pages for the latest updates.

If you have questions about any of the matches at our club, or would like to get involved with the pistol committee please email us at <u>YorkPistol@pm.me</u>.

### **MULTIGUN**

Thank you to all the dedicated people who helped us set up each match, we couldn't have done it without you! There will be no more matches for the 2024 season. Check our calendar for upcoming events in 2025. If Weather permits we might start in March or April.

Search for YORK in Practiscore to find all of our activities. Find us on facebook <u>York IWLA Multigun</u> for match updates, photos and more, Please follow or friend us to receive announcements and general info. Call or email Chris Webb if you have any questions. 717-668-2325.

#### **MONDAY NIGHT TRAP**

Monday night trap is done for the season. We will re open April 7, weather permitting. I would like to thank everyone who came out and shot this season. I would also like to thank my crew for all their hard work throughout the season. As always, we are looking for help for next season. Even If you just come once in a while. The work is easy and you can meet new people. If you like to help next year reach out and let me know. Jon Chenowith - Trap Chair

#### **USPSA**

Thank you to the 99 shooters that came out to our October match. Check our calendar for upcoming events. Check out our facebook <u>York PracticalShooters</u> for match updates, photos and more, Please follow or friend us to receive









#### **FUNSHOOTS**

Thanks to all who came out yesterday to our season double header finale. We had 37 shooters in the morning and 23 for the night shoot. A good time was had by all.

This was our last event for the season. We will return in March or April, weather permitting. Stay tuned, and all have a very merry Christmas and a wonderful new year! cheers g













### **2 GUN ACTION CHALLENGE**

Match director Jeff Warwick poured his heart, soul, blood and tears into making this a special and memorable match for all 31 shooters who came out to participate. The plan is to have 4 more of these type matches in 2025.













Thank you Thomas Symonds for the great photos this month!!